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Welcome, November!
This time of year is always one of my favorites--the changing weather, UGA football, the fall
colors, and pumpkin-spice everything! My most favorite part, though, is that we get to truly
focus on what we are thankful for. I would like to take the opportunity to let our students,
families and staff know how thankful I am for them! We have such a great school community,
and it is because of our people. Thank you for supporting our school and sharing your children
with us. It is truly a blessing to serve all of you!


Love,
Mrs. Reid

Upcoming November Events
2: School Picture Retakes/Make-Ups
4: 3rd Grade Field Trip to Stone Mountain for Native American Pow Wow
6: Time Changes: Fall Back One Hour
8: Digital Learning Day (Students learn from home.)
9: 4th Grade Field Trip to the Gwinnett Environmental Heritage Center

https://cdn.smore.com/u/515f/1d15908c4666ef0f0fc76df21910fb08.jpeg


10: 4th Grade Music & Literacy Night
11: Veterans Day-Wear Red, White, & Blue
14: World Kindness Day (Actually on 11/13, but we will celebrate on 11/14.)
17: Pre-K Music & Literacy Night
18: Adult Literacy Barrow Read-A-Thon ($1 Donation/Wear Pajamas)
21-25: Thanksgiving Break
30: Counseling Discussion Group 11:30 AM

School Picture Retakes/Make-Ups
If you would like to have your child's school photo retaken or if your child was not present on
our initial school picture day, we will be taking photos again on Wednesday, November 2.
Please be sure to communicate with your child's teacher should you want your child to have
their photo taken. Shortly after the photos are taken, they will be available on the Josten's
website for your review and purchase.

BES Technology Competition Winners
All BCSS grade 3-12 teachers were encouraged to invite their students to enter a technology
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our winners. These participants will move on to a district-level competition held at BASA on
December 3. Congratulations to the following students:



Carolyne Jonhson - 3D Modeling Project (4th - Conklin)
Lura Kistler - Animation Project (4th - Conklin)
Alyssa Patterson - Robotics Project (4th - Conklin)
Atlas Maike - Python Programing Project (3rd - Martin)



Thank you to Mrs. Crook, our SCOPE teacher and judges Mrs. Goldsby and Mrs. Stapleton. We
are thankful for your support!

Holiday Card Contest
Who?

Calling all BCSS student artists……all illustrators and authors!
We’re asking all schools & programs to submit their 3 TOP entries for the front cover design &
their 3 TOP entries for the inside message of the card. Bethlehem students will submit their
entries to the front office.


Due Date?
BES entries are due by Monday, November 7; Top 3 BES entries will be submitted to the PDC
on November 10


Simple Guidelines to follow:

1. Each of the entries should be submitted separately on one sheet of 8.5” x 11” WHITE
paper.

1. Do not use colored paper, construction paper or poster board.
2. Only one entry per child for front cover design.
3. Only one entry per child for the inside message.

2. Illustration and inside message entry should EACH be on different sheets of 8.5” x 11”
WHITE paper.

3. Each school’s or program’s TOP 3 entries for front cover design and the TOP 3 entries for
the inside message should be sent to the PDC.

1. Please do not send all of your entries. J
4. Include this information on the back of each entry:

1 Student’s first and last name

https://www.barrow.k12.ga.us/technology-competition


2. School
3. Grade Level
4. Name of student’s art teacher
5. Name of student’s homeroom teacher



Voting:
By PDC staff via secret ballot week of Nov. 14th.


Student(s) Recognition:
December 6, 2022 at 6:00 pm BOE meeting.

Empathy
We are wrapping up our study of GRATITUDE. We hope your child is able to tell you what
gratitude means and to give you some examples of what he/she is grateful for. We are excited
about our next focus. November's word of the month is EMPATHY. Empathy is understanding
and connecting to other people's feelings. Empathy is a central trait to showing kindness.
How might you practice empathy with your child? An idea you might try is to review Empathy
as a family by scheduling a family movie night so that you can specifically watch for feelings
and emotions. Let everyone know that you’d like them to point out how the characters in the
show are feeling and that you will pause periodically to discuss Empathy. As emotions are
identified, invite one another to Empathize by sharing about a time they felt that way or
imagining how they might be feeling in that moment.

November 8: Digital Learning Day/Teacher Professional Learning
By Monday, November 7, teachers will send home an information sheet (as well as a message
on Remind) regarding the expectations for our Digital Learning Day that is scheduled for
Tuesday, November 8. Students may receive a combination of digital and/or print-based
assignments to complete at home and will have until Thursday, November 10 to complete/turn
in. Teachers will be participating in various professional learning sessions that day and will be
unavailable to take your call. You may reach out to your child's teacher via email or Remind,
but please keep in mind that you may not get an immediate response. More information to
come!
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WE HOPE TO SEE ALL OF OUR 4TH GRADE FAMILIES ON 11/10

PBIS News
Students are continuing to earn star points, and they are always excited to shop at our school
store. Our big 2nd quarter prize is a Dance Party, and we expect this will be a lot of fun!


We are continuing to model and reinforce our 3 Bs: Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be Responsible
in classrooms, the lunchroom, the playgrounds and on the buses. Teachers took some time to
specifically teach conflict resolution strategies during morning meetings a couple of weeks
ago. Please continue to reinforce these expectations with your students at home. We expect
our students to use their words to help solve problems rather than hitting, pushing, or kicking
others. We have had an increase in physical contact among students recently, and we ask for
your support with reminding your child to use safe strategies or to report a problem/conflict
to an adult who can help them.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/164d/fe06ebcfe3c434c39ab3e1a3b4ec0aed.png


Counselor Connection
It seems like once we reach Halloween that we blink and we are celebrating the new year, but
there is still so much time to create memories and build traditions in your homes –
Halloween is just the beginning! As a mom to freshmen in college, I am looking forward to my
boys being home on break. We will do the things that we’ve done since they were little – like
making their grandmother’s strawberry salad for Thanksgiving Day, watching the parade, and
having game nights with friends. It’s a great time to focus on how much we have to be thankful
for and to teach our children to be thankful. Think about new traditions that you can begin this
year. I love these simple ideas.



https://www.benandme.com/9-simple-family-traditions-for-thanksgiving/


WE HOPE TO SEE ALL OF OUR PRE-K FAMILIES ON 11/17

One of my favorite resources I have shared in years past has been Julia Cook’s book, Table
Talk. Your Thanksgiving meal does not have to be formal or fancy to use it as a teaching
opportunity for good table manners. We work on these with our cafeteria expectations and
would love for you to reinforce these at home.


As the holidays approach we know that many need resources to help with expenses. We route
our requests for assistance and for those offering donations to Holiday Connection. Click
here for the link to apply for help or here for information on how to be a sponsor. The deadline
to apply for assistance is November 27th.


This month we will begin our Think First & Stay Safe lessons in grades 1, 3, and 5. You will
receive a letter that gives more information about how we teach our children to keep their
bodies safe. Also, on November 30 at 11:30 AM we will hold our first counseling discussion
group for parents. Mark your calendars and be on the lookout for more information prior to
Thanksgiving break.


Ms. Layton and I are truly thankful for your family and the opportunity to serve you all.


Sincerely,
Ms. Griner

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScB-tnmgHDZ1wqjtIFdSN8ZJHNZxSvUfM_o0X1tpImR1bHFvA/viewform
https://barrowfamilyconnection.org/holiday-connection/


Clinic Corner
The flu season is here! Below are some facts/information about the flu. It has been said that
this flu season is going to be severe, and with what I have been seeing in the clinic these last
few days and personally in my home, it is definitely going to be a rough flu season this year.


Please consider getting your family vaccinated against the flu. Cover those coughs, wash
those hands, and stay home when you don't feel good or your temperature is 100.0 degrees or
higher. If children have a fever that has been reduced with Tylenol or Motrin, please do not
send them to school until they are fever-free with no medication for 24 hours or more.


If you don't have a health care provider you regularly see, you can find flu vaccines at many
places including the health department and many pharmacies. All children 6 months and older
should get a flu vaccine as soon as possible. Also, if it is good for the kids, it is also good for
the parents. Please keep yourselves healthy and take care of YOU! Get vaccinated!


Hugs and Band-Aids,

Nurse Moira



https://www.cdc.gov/flu/pdf/freeresources/family/flu-guide-for-parents-2018.pdf


PTO Interest Survey
We would love to gauge interest in getting a Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO) started at BES
again. It has been a few years since we have had this in place, and we would like to entertain
bringing it back. Please complete this brief survey regarding your interest.


Please click here to take the survey

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/pdf/freeresources/family/flu-guide-for-parents-2018.pdf
https://cdn.smore.com/u/44fb/c53c5aac731869a3ae333654abfac33f.jpeg
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=a4d9Oi342ECXV3w6lE0cQ3eFj0nnfR5AkoqmtrZMYJBUODhCSkVMTjNDRVg3RVQ0MktZODFCME9DSC4u
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